THE UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS

SCHOOL OF EDUCATION OREAD TRAINING SCHOOL

LAWRENCE

July 23, 1938.

Dr. Forrest C. Allen, Dept. Physical Education. Robinson Gymnasium.

Dear Mr. Allem: I wish to thank you very much for the ball you sent me. I can now play ball with my daddy. He is learning to catch it pretty well now and I try to caution him not to stand near or throw it toward any windows as my mother would blame me should any windows be broken.

I am trying to learn to bat the ball and catch it so that I can play the games I told you I was going to play when I grow up. If I could get my daddy to stay home from the library more I could get more practice.

Again thanking you for the ball and hoping to see your basket ball team win many games this winter, I am,

Very truly yours,

a, Dean Garrison